
 

  Page 1 

   

BURY EAST TOWNSHIP FORUM 

ITEMS RAISED IN OPEN FORUM: 26th November 2012    
 

 Raised by ITEM RAISED AT OPEN FORUM Action by Action 

1 Neville 
McWilliams 

In respect to Openshaw Park Veterans’ 
Bowling Club, Neville explained to the 
Forum that since the last meeting, he 
had met with Neil Long regarding the 
future upgrading of the pavilion but no 
date, as yet, had been confirmed for 
any work to begin. 
 

TF 
Coordinator 

Spoken with Neil Long who advised the following: 
 
The scheme involves converting the existing open caged 
area into a conservatory type building. Unfortunately at 
this time we would not be able to fund it. I have met the 
club to discuss. 
 
Should the club be prepared to take the lead role and do 
most of the work in developing a funding bid possibly to 
Biffa or ‘Awards for All’ then the parks service would 
provide advice and support with the bid.  

2 Resident Requested an update regarding the 
replacement of road markings on Bell 
Lane and Walmersely Road. 
 

Highways  Awaiting feedback from Highways and will update at the 
Township Forum on Thursday 7th February. 

3 
 

Resident Raised the issue of the road where 
Fairfield Drive meets Broad Oak Lane.  
People are driving far too fast and 
irresponsibly and it was now a major 
cause for concern. Acting Inspector,  
 
Grant Adams, stated that he would 
investigate the issue. 
 

Inspector 
Grant Adams 

PCSO Andy Bigland has looked into this problem. He has 
had regular contact with residents and a local home 
watch coordinator.  
 
He has also conducted high visibility patrols at the 
location and has not witnessed any speeding issues. 
This is not to say that it does not occur and he will 
continue to monitor the situation.  
 
Should he witness any speeding then positive action will 
be taken and he will ensure that he continues to link in 
with the residents. 
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4 Resident Asked if there was any information on 
the refit of the kitchen at Hoyles and 
Clarence Park. 
 

TF 
Coordinator 

Awaiting feedback and will update at the Township 
Forum on Thursday 7th February. 

5 Cllr 
Walmsley 

Requested an update from Highways 
regarding issues raised at the meeting 
on 20th Sept 2012 

Highways Updates will be provided at the Township Forum on 
Thursday 7th February 2013 

 


